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Ellie Townsend-Hough, Commission staff, contacted the County of Fresno to discuss the
potential disposal of 50,000 tons per year of agricultural fly ash in a Fresno county landfill. Janet
Gardner is one of the landfill inspectors with the county. She informed staff that the Coalinga
landfill was closed. She also said that the American Avenue landfill may not accept fly ash
because they are lacking the proper equipment to work with fly ash. She also stated that the
Avenal Regional Landfill was dirt poor, the new cell is being built in a mine, and could use fly ash

for alternative daily cover.



